NEWSLETTER





Newsletter 19th April

Hello all and welcome to the summer term. Children have been straight back into their routines — enjoying school and working hard.

We have had some really positive attendance this week, so well done to those children who have had 100% for the first week of the summer term.

Unfortunately, we have had some cases of chicken pox in our Early Years and Key Stage 1. Please see use the NHS website for further information on this:

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/chickenpox/

Today, in response, to our parent survey around effectively communicating what your children are learning, we are sending out curriculum newsletters where we share what children will be covering this term.

We thank you all for your continued support with your child's learning in school and at home.

Have a great weekend all.

REMINDER

All wrap around care is to be booked through the clubs Parent Pay App.

Our numbers are capped so please remember to book 48 hours prior to the session.

All Afterchool clubs will start again next week.







<u>Attendance</u>

| Group | Presents | AEA | Authorised Absences | Unauthorised Absences | Possible | % Attend |
|-----------------|----------|-----|------------------------|--------------------------|----------|----------|
| Reception/Lucas | 108 | 0 | 64 | 8 | 180 | 60.0 |
| Reception/Hoang | 76 | 0 | 74 | 0 | 150 | 50.7 |
| Y1 | 206 | 0 | 22 | 2 | 230 | 89.6 |
| Y2 | 258 | 0 | 12 | 0 | 270 | 95.6 |
| Year 1/2 | 202 | 0 | 12 | 6 | 220 | 91.8 |
| Year 3 | 206 | 10 | 3 | 11 | 230 | 93.9 |
| Year 3/4 | 206 | 0 | 10 | 4 | 220 | 93.6 |
| Year 4K | 266 | 0 | 4 | 10 | 280 | 95.0 |
| Y5 and 6 | 261 | 0 | 18 | 1 | 280 | 93.2 |
| Y6 | 238 | 0 | 10 | 12 | 260 | 91.5 |
| Year 5K | 286 | 0 | 12 | 2 | 300 | 95.3 |
| Totals | 2313 | 10 | 241 | 56 | 2620 | 88.7 |

WEEKLY UPDATE 19TH APRIL 2024















Mrs Leal

Jimmy- this week Jimmy, you have come into Nursery with a really grown-up attitude, sitting on the carpet with your friends and showing kindness to others. You have enjoyed playing alongside the other children and you have listened really carefully to instructions. Well, done Superstar!

Frankie- we are so proud of your super sitting and listening this week! You have enjoyed joining in with all our activities and it has been lovely to see you playing beautifully with your friends, showing respect for all our resources and helping to tidy up at tidy up time. Well, done Superstar!

Miss Bell & Mrs Hoang

Harrison - You have had a wonderful week we are all so proud of you. You have come back to reception with such a sensible attitude. It has been lovely watching you collaborate in our small world area, building multiple habitats for the different animals. Well, done Harrison.

Pollie - WOW WOW! What a week you have had each day you have come in with a wonderful attitude towards your learning. This week your phonics teacher has commented on your commitment and how you have worked your socks off. Well, done Pollie we are so proud of you.

Year 1 - Mrs Wills

Alisha S - You are a wonderful collaborator, who always thinks of others. You are a great talk partner and team member in all situations. You always give your partner a chance to share their ideas and listen very attentively. You encourage and support others in a caring manner. You are a shining star.

Charley A - This week you have been a fantastic support to your table partner. It has been lovely watching you take time to explain our learning carefully and help them step by step. You always make sure everything is ready for your table and tidy up at the end of each lesson. What a great example you have been of collaboration.

Year 1 & 2- Miss Addy

Farleigh M - This week you have returned to school with a positive and hard-working attitude. We are amazed at how hard you have worked, and the progress is clear to see! You are always kind to others, and you are not scared to ask your friends for help when you find something tricky - Colleen Collaboration would be proud. Keep up the hard work, Farleigh!

Aydin K - Each day you make us laugh and bring joy to our classroom! Just like Colleen Collaboration, everyone loves working with you as you are not only hard-working, but you are also incredibly kind and supportive to those around you. You are an amazing role model to the rest of our class, and I can always rely on you to do the right thing. Well done, Aydin!

WEEKLY UPDATE 22ND MARCH 2024















Year 2 - Miss Heslegrave

Mason - Mason we are so lucky to have you in our class. You bring us all smiles and kindness every day. You always work well with your partner and I'm so proud of your attitude to work! You show our values every day. What an asset you are to our school.

Thank you, Mason, keep up the amazing work!

Poppy - Poppy you always listen carefully and follow our classroom promises and school values. You show kindness to others and are always so helpful to me and your classmates. Poppy you always give everything 100% and I'm very proud of the progress you are making in year 2. Well, done super star!

Year 3 - Miss Neale

Finley- Wow Finley, what a brilliant week you have had! I am so proud of how hard you have been working since we have come back. You have been a super star this week, keep it up!

Dolce- Dolce, you have had a fantastic start to this term! You have been following instructions and putting a huge amount of effort into your work, well done. I am so proud of you!

Year 3 & 4 - Miss Thorneycroft

Arabella- what a brilliant week you've had! Your collaboration skills have been put to the test this week and you have soldiered on through. I have enjoyed watching you flourish as your confidence has grown through the use of collaboration. You have made great contributions and worked really hard. Superb work!

Madison- is Colleen collaboration your middle name? You share many qualities with Colleen. You are a great listener, and a super contributor. You value what other people have to say and can give your own opinion. You are a fantastic team player and work well with others. Keep up the good work!

Year 4 - Mrs Kendall

Gabriella - for getting off to a great start this half term! We are so proud of you!

Georgie B - for fabulous improvement with your handwriting! Keep up the good work!

WEEKLY UPDATE 22ND MARCH 2024















Year 5 - Miss Keenan

Charlie - collaboration - Charlie is always open to helping others. This week during focus reading he enjoyed helping those at his table find key words from the questions in the passage. This allowed both himself and others to succeed! How kind!!

Karmen - collaboration - What a fantastic week you have had!! It has been brilliant watching you impart your knowledge of fractions and decimals this week to those at your table! You have shown great understanding during every explore task and have been able to explain your understanding to benefit those around you. Well, done!!

Year 5/6- Mr Doherty

Harrison D-Harrison has had a phenomenal week. He has displayed our school values at all times, and I have been impressed by his collaborative work with his peers! Well, done Harrison keep up the good work!

Jacob C-Jacob has had a phenomenal week. He has been a role model in class to all always displaying our values. What a fantastic start to the summer term Jacob, well done!

Year 6-Mr Lenaghan

John-Paul - We have been so impressed with how John-Paul has started this term with enthusiasm and a real desire to do his best and succeed in all his lessons. He has shown a great attitude towards his learning: working methodically in his math problems, working collaboratively with his peers during focused reading lessons, and being a vocal member of the class during discussion time.

Holly - Holly brightens up our classroom with her enthusiastic personality and the determination and resilience she shows in all her lessons. She is always keen to help around the classroom, whether this be with little jobs to help tidy, or to support her peers around her.